
-∴-∵-∴-∵-∴-∵-∴-∵-∴-∵- February 7th, 2023 

 

ILEC e-zine  - Save Water, Save Lakes - 

International Lake Environment Committee Foundation (ILEC) 

 

-∴-∵-∴-∵-∴-∵-∴-∵-∴-∵-∴-∵-∴-∵-∴- 

 

～ Vol. 47  ILEC Information Delivery ～    

 

We would like to share with you two pieces of information.    

 

◇INDEX◇    

1. Part 2 of the FY2022 JICA Training program “Integrated Lake, River and Coastal Basin Management for 

Sustainable Use and Conservation of Water Resources” has been completed 

2. Report of the International Symposium 2022 “Fostering the Value of Lakes for Future Generations”    

 

 

◆1. Part 2 of the FY2022 JICA Training program “Integrated Lake, River and Coastal Basin Management 

for Sustainable Use and Conservation of Water Resources” has been completed◆    

 

Part 2 of the JICA training program "Integrated Lake, River and Coastal Basin Management for Sustainable 

Use and Conservation of Water Resources" conducted at ILEC (Kusatsu) from January 11 (Wed) to 30 

(Mon), 2023 has been completed. 

 

The training began with a presentation of the Draft Action Plan, and a wide range of knowledge was shared 

through lectures on Lake Biwa conservation and regulation, Lake Biwa fisheries, environmental education, 

and ecotourism. The participants also learned through practical training such as Lake Modeling exercises, 

expanded their perspective from Lake Biwa to the Yodogawa River Basin, and visited the Yodogawa River 

Office and other sites in addition to the Lake Biwa Museum, Kyoto University's Research Center for 

Environmental Quality Management, an environmental business enterprise, and the Setagawa River Weir. 

 

Although there was occasionally stuck in heavy snowfall due to the once-in-a-decade cold wave, the training 

was completed without incident. 

 

The participants will share the knowledge they have acquired with relevant personnel and work toward 

implementing the action plans they have created upon returning to their home countries. 

 

 

◆2. Report of the International Symposium 2022“Fostering the Value of Lakes for Future Generations”◆ 

 



The report of the International Symposium 2022 “Fostering the Value of Lakes for Future Generations” 

(held on October 15, 2022) is now available on our website. We hope you will see it along with the 

newsletter (special issue), videos, and presentation materials. 

 

●Report, Newsletter, Videos, and Presentation Materials: 

https://www.ilec.or.jp/en/un-cooperation/mainstreaminglakes/#eis2022  

 

------------------------------------------ 

-Please kindly share this e-mail with your friends and acquaintances who may be interested in receiving this 

e-zine.     

-For a new subscription request, please fill in the online subscription form at: www.ilec.or.jp/en/pubs/e-zine/ 

-Should you wish to unsubscribe from the e-zine, please also access www.ilec.or.jp/en/pubs/e-zine/ 

-Regarding Personal Information: ILEC will respect your privacy through the Personal Information 

Protection Act. For details, please refer to the “Privacy Policy” on our website at: www.ilec.or.jp/en/privacy 
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